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Planning Department

389 Spruce Street

Morgantown, WV 26505

304.284.0825

MEMORANDUM
DATE:
September 5, 2017
FILE MEMO
RE:  
August 3, 2017 Bike Board Meeting / Right-of-Way use restrictions 
This document is to memorializing staff comment regarding the City of Beckley, WV use restrictions examined in 2015. The City of Beckley’s City Council discussed ordinance to restrict public right-of-way use. At issue was children playing basketball in the street. The council discussed restricting this activity on platted right-of-way. Mr. File, the City Attorney for the City of Beckley, indicated that the issue was never completed.
Planning Staff had previously reported that the City of Beckley has restricted the use of public streets for cyclists. Instead, it should be construed that there was public discussion about the use of the public right-of-way, with potential for removing certain access/activities from occurring in said space. While the City of Beckley did not restrict cyclists, the city did engage in a discussion about how the right-of-way can be used. 

Of concern, is the ability for the State of West Virginia or various sub jurisdictions to restrict roadway access for bicycles. Bicycles are regulated in the state of West Virginia under Chapter 17C, Article 11 Operation of Bicycles and Play Vehicles, and are of a separate method of conveyance as opposed to a vehicle, although bicycles are afforded the same rights as a vehicle. Planning staff will continue to monitor bicycle and right-of-way issues in national, state, and local contexts.
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